
DECEMBER 22, 2021 

 

 

 

ELKLAND BOROUGH 

DECEMBER 22, 2021 

SPECIAL MEETING 

 

 

The regular meeting called order at 6:31 pm by Council President Wendy Graham.  

 

MAYOR: BILL SHERMAN-ABSENT 

COUNCIL MEMBERS: 

PRESIDENT – WENDY GRAHAM 

 

VICE PRESIDENT – TIM WHITNEY 

DEANNA SHERMAN 

 

MATT SHERMAN - ABSENT 

RICK COLLINS - ABSENT 

 

CRAIG STEWART - ABSENT 

PETE VAN GORDEN -  

Secretary/Treasurer:  Jill Hall 

 

PUBLIC PRESENTATIONS: 

➢ Penny Jeffers inquired about the plan for the Impact Fee balance in 2022. 

➢ Penny Jeffers inquired about the cost of the Spring and Fall Cleanups. 

➢ Penny Jeffers indicated concerns regarding spending general fund monies for sewer 

expenses.  

➢ Dave Warner commented he was in attendance to discuss the borough’s purchase of 

a 2021 Case Backhoe 

NEW BUSINESS:  

➢ Councilwoman Sherman motioned to adopt the 2022 Budget as presented.  

Councilman Whitney seconded the motion.  All present were in favor.  Motion 

carried.   

ADJOURNMENT – The meeting adjourned at 6:35 pm.  

Respectfully Submitted, 

Jill Hall 

Secretary 

 


